ASPRS

Digital Preservation and Archive Committee Meeting

4-27-2010

Attendees:
Susan Nelson (U.S. Bureau of Land Management), Michael Rosen LizardTech), Jeff Young (LizardTech), Cindy Clark (State of Utah), Bradley Doorn (NASA and ASPRS President), Michael Hodgson (University of South Carolina), Chuck Olson (University of Michigan, retired), John Faundeen (U.S. Geological Survey)

The meeting was co-lead by Cindy Clark and John Faundeen

After introductions Cindy and John brought up questions by the chair, Tom Holm, who provided these through email earlier as a means to re-invigorate the Committee.  Tom’s discussion points included:

· How can we get the Committee more active?

· How can we increase membership?

· Should DPAC continue to support future technical sessions, forums, and/or workshops on data preservation and archiving?

· Any new studies or information to share from DPAC members?  For example, USGS shared their offline media trade study results in the past.

These questions helped start the Committee brainstorm what the attendees felt was needed or would be useful from the DPAC.

Chuck raised the question of how we ensure digital data hasn’t been modified so that it is admissible in court.

Jeff suggested developing contracting language that could be supplied to vendors to help make outputs more consistent.

Brad wondered if the DPAC could be a proxy for the former Department of the Interior Archive Advisory Committee, for developing contracting language, and for states. Etc.

Jeff offered to codify principles of archiving for the DPAC to consider.  He also asked what should be done with derivatives.

John discussed a possible ‘data rescue’ service that Susan and others thought could also be a data exchange, i.e. when one entity is not willing to continue preservation and access for an observational dataset, it could be offered to the ASPRS membership.  Susan furher suggested a sort registry service could be offered by DPAC.  Specifically, she brought the following ideas:

1.  Establish a standard contract language that would require, at the least, that the vendor state what they will do with the dataset after delivery and for how long they intend to keep it.  Will they keep all iterations or just the final?  How many times was the data copied at the vendor site and what was the process?  Provide suggestions for government contracts that original sets of the data be kept as original and that only copies be in circulation or in use.  Keeping the original intact and keeping a record that it was not manipulated in any way would ensure its integrity in case of legal calls.

2.  Establish a website with a form for companies/agencies to register what air photo or imagery collections they hold, what geographic area it covers, where the collections are being held and who to contact for information.  This would include film and any public domain imagery or terrain data at the very least.  It would be preferable that even private collections be registered.  There would need to be some system to educate the imagery community about this website and there should be a person to contact if any of the imagery holders were considering disposal or transfer of their collection.

3.  Establish an address for companies to send manuals of photogrammetric equipment, plotters, cameras, etc. so the processes that were used will not be lost.  

4.  Request the Optical Science Laboratory at USGS to join forces with the USDA Remote Sensing Applications Center to create one Web-based lookup source for camera calibration reports.  It needs to include OSL's collection of Bureau of Standards reports as well.

5.  Establish a rapport with the directors of NARA.  These people need to understand that they need to be more responsive to users.  It is of no use to hold aerial photography if users can't access it.  Perhaps this requires a teleconference.

Brad suggested renaming the DPAC to the Data Rescue Committee or something similar to that.

Jeff stated that the Committee really needs to review and update it’s charter.

Chuck indicated that there does exist some overlap between the DPAC and the Historical Films Committee.  Brad relayed that it would be good for the two Committees to work together.

